

Inside this issue:

**Family Picnic Day End-of-Year Activities Non-School Programs** 

**REMINDER:** Children are not permitted to play on playground equipment before/after school as there will be no duty staff.

Our website:

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au

SMS Attendance: 0409 883 536 Our email address: Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au Allergy friendly school: Please remember NO NUTS or nut products.

- 8th to 11th Nov Year 6 Camp
- Wed, 9th Nov Family Picnic Lunch
- Mon, 14th Nov Girls Cricket Comp
- Wed, 16th Nov Assembly A1 & A2
- 16th & 17th Nov **Auditions CGT**
- 23rd & 30th Nov Kindy 2017 Orientation

## **Next P&C Meeting**

will be held in the Staffroom:

Tues, 15th Nov 2016, 7.00pm

2nd November 2016

## **Principal**

We will soon be in Week 5 of term which is, not only half way through the term, but it also means that the Family Picnic Day is coming up on Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> November from 12.30pm. I'm looking forward to seeing parents and relatives enjoying a picnic on our school grounds.



As we move closer to the end of term, a number of traditional and new end-of-year activities are scheduled. The popular Caralee's Got Talent will now be a lunch time event as it involves selected students. A new exciting event later in the term will be a Music Concert, where whole classes perform items to showcase the fantastic Arts performances that students study with Ms Longley in Music. This will be in Week 9, and notes will go out closer to the time, with details also on our website under The Music Room in "Recent News". Sport is back in the spotlight with the Girls

finals at the WACA for the third year in a row. The winning team goes to Melbourne to play the final, and Caralee was runner-up to represent WA last year. This year could be our year, and good luck to all our players. Caralee also won the 'Meritorious Shield' for the CDISA Inter-School Athletics Carnival last week for "A" Division. Caralee had the most points, after a formula is applied to the scores to account for the fact that many schools have 100 or more students to choose from in our division. This is our first shield in athletics, so congratulations to the competitors and adults that assisted with the event.

Finally, as we are a Community School, we are able to make our facilities available via a Deed of Agreement to community based organisations to use our facilities on a case by case basis. YMCA Out of School Care, Tom's Tennis lessons and the upcoming Christmas Event with Nations Church on the oval 10<sup>th</sup> December, are examples of these agreements. Similarly, Netball WA and the Dept. of Sport and Recreation

are running Net-Set-Go on our netball courts from 3.30pm on Wednesdays. It is important to note that these are not school run events for which a formal permission slip is required. Our staff does not accept duty of care after school leading up to the start time, and/or during the events. Parents can mind their children on school grounds and wait, or return for the start time. We are pleased to be able to allow our facilities to be used to benefit the community.

**Newsletter 16** 

## Jason Shapcott **Principal**



#### **SLIP! SLOP! SLAP! SEEK! SLIDE!**

Parents, please note the weather is becoming much warmer, and we try our best to advocate students to stay hydrated, seek shade, wear sun cream and to wear their hats. Sun cream is kept in the Art Room and out at sport sessions, and we send students out for regular drink breaks. Ms Cotton, Sports Teacher.

When selling your home call Siobhan Micale 0410 085 174

Cricket going onto the





TIP # 11 Keep a pitcher of drinking water in the refrigerator instead of running the tap. This way, every drop goes down you and not the drain.



TIP # 12 Reuse leftover water from cooked or steamed foods to start a nutritious soup. It's one more way to get eight glasses of water a day.

## **Sport**

#### **Interschool Athletics Carnival: 21 Oct 2016**

WOW, what a term it has been already! Selected students from both schools represented Caralee Community School in the running events and tabloids. Seniors dominated their events in the 200m and 100m sprints, with praise going to Jack Perryman and Shayden Doughty who assisted with the Girls Tabloids. All students participated with a positive attitude and encouraged each other in events. The cheering was especially loud when Caralee were participating in their Tabloids!

**Kyle Mcdonald** took out Senior Champion Boy, and Caralee won the overall "A" Division Meritorious Shield. A big congratulations to Kyle who won all his events, and a huge applause goes to Caralee for taking out their <u>first ever shield</u> for the Inter School Athletics Carnival.

I would personally like to thank **Deanne Rule, Natasha Garrett** and **Taylah Reynolds** for volunteering on their day off to make sure moments where captured, and students stayed happy and hydrated. Also, thank you to Mr Watkins and Ms Peletier for their ongoing support of attending and supervising students.

#### **T20 MILO Blast Cricket**

On Monday night, we had an amazing turn out of female cricketers who came down to join in the "Come'n'Try" session at Tompkins Park. Caralee Community School will be entering an All-Girls Cricket Team. If you are interested in playing, please come down and have a try. Our next session is

MILO T20 Blast Centre	Melville	
Venue	Tompkins Park, Dunkley Ave, Applecross	
Day of Program	Monday	
Program Times	5.00pm - 6.30pm	
Participating Clubs	Ardross JCC, Bateman JCC, Kardinya JCC, Leeming Spartans JCC	
Come & Try Session Date	24 <sup>th</sup> October, 2016	
Bring A Friend Session Date	31st October, 2016	
Club Engagement/Welcome to Club Session (back at your club)	7 <sup>th</sup> November, 2016	
Official MILO T20 Blast Fixture Dates	14 <sup>th</sup> November, 2016	21 <sup>st</sup> November, 2016
	28 <sup>th</sup> November, 2016	5 <sup>th</sup> December, 2016
School Holiday Break (no program sessions)		
Official MILO T20 Blast Fixture Dates	6 <sup>th</sup> February, 2017	13 <sup>th</sup> February, 2017
	20 <sup>th</sup> February, 2017	27 <sup>th</sup> February, 2017

Monday, 31st October 2016. Please see the attached timetable. Registrations cost \$99, and students get to play in a great school team, they also receive a shirt and other goodies. We even had two former students from Caralee make an appearance and join the team.

A big welcome to Alee Garrett who has registered in the team, and we will see Ava Donohue on Monday night again!

## Miss Aleisha Cotton, Sports Teacher

## P & C News



P&C News

#### Disco

The P and C are excited to announce that we will be holding a disco for the kids on Friday 9th December. Keep the date free!

Entry will be free of oharge!

Hope to see all the kids there.



#### Last P&C meeting for 2016

Our last P and C meeting will be held on Tuesday 15th November. Everyone is welcome to come and see what we have done for the year and what the plan is for next year.

#### AGM (Annual General Meeting)

We will be setting the date for our AGM at the next P&C meeting so will advise soon to allow everyone to book in the date. It would be wonderful to see some extra fresh faces. In the next newsletter we will give a brief outline of the roles and duties of the executive should anyone be interested in nominating for these roles.

#### **REGIONAL CRICKET FINALS**

On Thursday, 27<sup>th</sup> October 2016, we had selected Year 4-6 students to represent Caralee in the **T20 Blast Regional Cricket finals**, held at Yokine Reserve. It was an absolute nerve wrecking day, with lots of nail biting and heart pumping, but I am confident to say that each student represented

Caralee admirably, with the Girls "A" Team making it through to the State finals, which will be held at the WACA on Thursday, 24<sup>th</sup> November 2016! A big thank you goes to Mr Rajecki for the extra training sessions at lunch time and last minute scoring tips to Ms Cotton. Congratulations to Redingi, Ava B, Kaylen, Alice, Lila, Avaree, Keira, Jade and Greta. A big thanks to Ms Peletier, and Mr Watkins for coaching the "B"

Girls, and Taylah Reynolds and Natasha Garrett for the moral support. I know everyone slept very well that night!

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Sports Teacher



RECEIVE NEWSLETTERS VIA EMAIL: SUBSCRIBE NOW

## Music

Welcome back to another exciting term in the Music room!

This term, each class will be working hard to prepare their performance pieces for our upcoming **Music Concert**. Come down to the under cover area on Friday, Week 9 (9th December) at 1:15pm to see the amazing musical stylings of the Caralee class bands! The children in Years 1-6 will be playing a range of instruments including guitars, ukuleles, xylophones, drums & boomwhackers!



## **Caralee Choir**

The Caralee Choir have been invited to perform a **Nativity Play** at the Lion's Club Annual Christmas Carols again this year. This will take place on Sunday the 4th December, at 6.30pm (7.00pm start) at John Creaney Park, Bull Creek. Parents, please put this exciting date into your diaries. Students, thank you for putting forward your interest in solos and acting roles. Keep your eye on the music room door to find out who scored these parts!

## Caralee's Got Talent

Auditions for Caralee's Got Talent will be taking place in Week 6. Students are invited to audition on Wednesday and Thursday of Week 6 (16th & 17th November). Years I to 3 will be auditioning at recess and Years 4 to 6 at lunch. The results will be announced on the Monday of Week 7 & the winning contestants will go on to compete on the dates below.

Lower school talent show (Years 1-3): Lunchtime, Tuesday week 8 (29th November)

**Upper school talent show** (Years 4-6): Lunch time Wednesday week 8 (30th November)

If you are planning on auditioning, now is the time to start practising your item so that it is up to scratch for audition day! If you plan on including music in your act, please check with an adult to make sure that your song is school appropriate! I look forward to seeing what you have prepared!

Miss Rhiannan Longley, Music Specialist Teacher

## **Visual Arts**



We are making Monsters, Animals, Anything out of clay. Our clay making takes two weeks to dry in the art room, and then it gets a blast in the school's kiln. Afterwards, students will be painting, decorating and finishing off with a glaze to take home. Please come to the art room to view your child's clay in the drying process. Featured photos – Josh Skewes (D2) and Avaree Garrett (D1).

Miss Aleisha Cotton, Visual
Arts Teacher





### Rockingham Centre & Sensory Souls **Present**



## SENSORY SANT

Sensory Santa is an opportunity for families with special needs to have a photo with Santa in a sensory friendly environment. For more information and bookings please go to

www.sensorysouls.com.au

November- 20th 8am — 9:45am

November - 27th 8am—9:45am

**Rockingham Centre** 

1 Council Avenue, Rockingham, WA 6168





Tuning in to Kids presented by Meerlinga Young Children's Foundation

Bull Creek Community Centre Venue: Corner Hassell Crescent and Leichhardt Street Bull Creek

Time: 9.30 am - 11.30 midday.

Dates: Wednesday - 9th, 16th, 23rd and 30th November 2016

This is a four week evidence based parenting program that helps parents and carers to build a strong relationship with their children. The program teaches emotional coaching skills helping parents to recognise, understand and manage their own and their children's emotions during difficult times.

The program helps parents to:

- Understand the relationship between their children's emotions and behaviour.
- Support their children to understand strong emotions and deal with conflict in a healthy way.
   Use children's emotional experiences as an opportunity for closeness and
- Assist children to verbally label and manage their emotions
- Develop skills to assist children in problem solvi Guide children's behaviour with appropriate limi

Parents and carers with children aged between 3 – 8 years.

This is a free of charge event. Limited crèche facilities available

To book please ring Kim on 9331 2211





Melville Plaza Sat, 5th November I lam to 3pm

Attend and put in a token for your school and help WIN \$250 for the Caralee P&C

# kirbyswi Passionate about swimming

Baby Lessons, Pre-school & School-age lesson, Squads Opening November inside Melville Plaza Shopping Centre For more information: melville@kirbyswim.com.au

# **Come and Try Kayaking!**



For children aged 8-12 years Champion Lakes Regatta Centre Qualified coaches Full safety gear provided

Sun 6 Nov 2016, 9:00-10:00am

YOU MUST BOOK TO GUARANTEE A PLACE PRIOR TO 4 Nov

CONTACT: ROBYN BROWN kavaking@clbc.org.au







#### Help your child start high school with Confidence











#### January 17th - January 28th 2017

Each subject is 6 hours, 3 hours per day over 2 days. Venues: Churchlands SHS and Rossmovne SHS Cost: \$180 per course. 10% discount for all enrolments received before 19th December 2016.

Head Start program to help students going into year 7 in 2017 gain confidence and transition successfully in their high school studies



For further information, program and enrolment: Website: www.academictaskforce.com.au Email: learn@academictaskforce.com.au Phone: (08) 9314 9500